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Answer: 

From 1 July 2009 to 15 April 2010, complaints from tax practitioners were recorded as 
a single complaint without reference to the number of affected clients. In that period we 
received approximately 10,000 tax practitioner complaints. 

For the period from 16 April 2010, complaints received from tax practitioners have 
been recorded as a complaint for each affected client. The change in the approach to 
reporting was adopted to more accurately reflect the number of individual taxpayers 
affected, and the fact that work is required to resolve each taxpayer’s issue according 
to their particular circumstances.  In situations where a tax practitioner lodges a 
complaint on behalf of say, five clients, the ATO now counts this as five complaints.  

From 16 April to 30 June 2010, using the new approach for recording and reporting 
complaints, we received 13, 147 complaints from tax practitioners. Information from 
manual records indicates that this represents complaints from approximately 8,900 tax 
practitioners.  


